
From: BOB JOY [mailto:bob.joy@verizon.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, July 28, 2021 3:05 PM 
To: JT Nagayama <Jonathan.Nagayama@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Bob Joy Presentation Material 
 
‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 
 

My name is Bob Joy, I’m a resident of the  8th District. My presentation material 
was sent via email to Long Beach Redistricting City Clerk Staff liaison and that 
material is provided in physical form to this meetings attendees.     
 
Although I live in District 8 I am here representing all the Communities Of Interest 
that are part of the  Airport Adjacent Neighborhoods Group (AANG). The first 
page of my presentation material is a map of the Long Beach Airport Noise 
footprint taken from the National Transportation Noise Map as of 2018. It shows 
the area of most intense noise overlaid on the Long Beach Council districts.  
 
The Airport Adjacent Neighborhoods Group are Communities Of Interest in the 
districts that are subjected to this noise level. As others describe in this meeting 
the AANG Communities Of Interest are proposing a subdivision of portions of the 
Airport property to include districts 4 & 7 in addition to district 5 which currently 
encompasses the whole airport.  
 
The second page of the presentation material is a color coded map showing this 
proposed subdivision of the airport property. New boarders are defined with a 
dotted line with new area defined in a different color shade. Unfortunately, 
because the airport constitutes an uninhabited census tract the Maptitude 
application The Census Bureau provides for re-defining district boarders does not 
allow for subdivision of areas designated as uninhabited.   
 
I am here to formally request that the Redistricting Commission make clear to 
participants in the Communities Of Interest definition process that inclusion of 
uninhabited areas in a Communitie Of Interest is accepted and make clear how a 
Communities Of Interest can define such an area.   
 
Thank You 
 



LGB Noise Footprint
55.0 - 59.9 dBA




